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Dear Colleagues,

Here are the comments Japan has raised at the meetings on 14 & 21 July.

(14 July)
- We still think that the outcome document is too long. Avoiding duplications 
and overlaps with the Global Compact on Refugees might contribute to 
shortening the text.

- We support maintaining the reference to the IDPs in the text. Although this 
High-Level Meeting is about migrants and refugees, IDP would potentially 
become migrants and refugees, therefore there is no reason to exclude IDPs 
from the outcome document.

- Para 4.20, as well as other parts of the outcome documents: We propose 
maintaining the language regarding the World Humanitarian Summit in the zero 
draft. Although the WHS was not an intergovernmental process, it is a clear 
fact that various actors with an unprecedented number of participants have 
gathered to the Summit and discussed seriously towards the durable solution of 
the existing humanitarian crises. Furthermore, as far as we understand, nobody 
have yet challenged to the quality of the substance of the Summit itself. 

- Para 4.20: Here, multi-year funding is mentioned as a tool for filling the 
gap between needs and resources. However, we understand that multi-year 
funding is a method for increasing the efficiency. Furthermore, it seems a bit 
strange to mention only multi-year funding explicitly, since there are many 
other methods being discussed recently.

(21 July)
- Para 2.10: We support the proposal by the US delegation, which reads 
"Furthermore, we seek alternatives to detain children for this purpose." 
Although we do understand the importance of avoiding the detention of 
children, there are exceptional cases when there's no other choice than to 
detain children for the time being, therefore "commit never to detain" is not 
acceptable for us.

- Para 3.7: We suggest striking out ".We call also on States that have not 
done so to consider" and instead insert ", as well as". Therefore the 
paragraph shall read 
"Reaffirming the importance of a strong normative framework to support 
migrants, we call upon States that have not done so to consider ratifying, or 
acceding to, the 1990 Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All 
Migrant Workers and Members of their Families, as well as acceding to relevant 
International Labour Organization conventions, as appropriate.  We note, in 
addition, that migrants enjoy rights and protection under various branches of 
international law."

- Para 3.8: Here, the last sentence in the zero-draft which read "We recommend 
that the Secretary General prepare a transition plan to support the further 
integration of the International Organization for Migration into the United 
Nations system as a related organization." has been deleted, however, we were 
happy with this sentence and would like to know the rationale of the deletion.



- Para 4.1: Support the reference to Human Rights Up Front Initiative.

- Para 4.8: Add "as necessary" at the very end. 

- Para 4.17: Replace "We will ensure that the health needs of refugee 
communities are met" with "We emphasize the need to address root causes of 
forced displacement including through ensuring the basic health services, as 
well as strengthening prevention, preparedness and response capacity for 
public health emergencies." We strongly feel the importance to meet the health 
needs of the displaced people. Therefore the sentence here must be much more 
strengthened. 

- Para 4.20: Reiterate the importance of mentioning the WHS here.

- Para 5.1: The follow-up of this High-Level Meeting should be as light and 
simple as possible. In this regard, we support merging this follow-up process 
to that of HLPF, which can avoid creating new mechanisms. In this regard, we 
would like to confirm that this (present para 5.1) doesn't require additional 
budget.

- Para 5.3: We suggest deletion of this paragraph. Although we are open to 
having a further High-Level Meeting on this issue in the future, we are not at 
the stage to raise this even before the High-Level Meeting on September 19.

And last but not least: we sincerely commend your team's tremendous efforts!
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